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Petal Power

GFWC Joppatowne Woman's Club, Inc. 
P.O Box 382 Joppa, MD 21085-4502

February, 2014
President’s Message








Diane Raycob












410-893-7534

Dear Ladies,

    Welcome to winter!  This has certainly been a brisk and blustery season.  I hope you are staying warm and comfortable while watching the wintery wonderland outside your window.

     We had a nice January general meeting.  We had great attendance and Barbara K. introduced our speaker from the local fire house.  Amber Wainwright spoke about her efforts to raise monies for Sparky, the robotic dog that educates our children about fire safety.  She also let us know that she could install the new smoke detectors in our homes.  To this date, she has already installed some.

     The final club reports were scrutinized by the board and mailed out on January 25th.  Thank-you to all of you who helped put these together.  We do so much that it’s hard to remember everything.  With your input, we got it done.
     The beginning of the year is a good time to revitalize your membership experience by getting involved in GFWC beyond our club.  Experience more that GFWC has to offer.  Meet members at state, regional, and even international get-togethers.  Coming up on February 18th is the next GFWC –MD Board of Directors meeting.  As president, I would love to see a lot of JWC’s members there.  If you have served in any capacity at one level, it may be time to step up to the next level in GFWC.  Apply for the LEADS conference.  (It’s on page 7 in your Winter 2013 Maryland Clubwoman).  Ask to be nominated for a position on the board or volunteer to serve on a state or district committee.  What we do is important.      
Take care,
Diane
A friend is someone who reaches for your hand, but touches your heart. --Anonymous
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Hospitality








Madeleine Murphy











410-569-0477

Dinners are $25.00.  Please call in your dinner order to one of the ladies listed below by noon on the Saturday before the meeting.  If you have to cancel, please do not call the restaurant. Call Madeleine.
Here are the February 7th dinners:   Tilapia, Meat Loaf, or Plain Chicken
Hostesses:   Cathy Bowden
443-371-6535

Karen Conte
410-569-3902            
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February Birthdays

Cathy Bowden

12



Ellie Kimlicko

22

March Birthdays

Mary Reynolds
13



Jeanette Petnic

18
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Membership







There will be a volunteer Expo on March 22nd at the Patterson Mill HS from 9 a.m. -12 p.m.  Our club will be a “vendor” that day.  This is a way to inform the community about our club and its opportunities.  Please think about helping out this day, either 9 – 10:30 a.m. OR 10:30 a.m. - 12 p.m.
Remember:  Please contact Diane if you will have a possible new member/guest at one of our meetings.  
Programs




       

For our program February 13th, we will have Amy Wagner speak.  She is the program director of Harford County Family Services.  Thanks to Rosemary S. for getting this speaker.
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Arts

Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Ellie Kimlicko, and Barbara Ledford 
A print shop will be sending a design and prices for polo shirts and sweatshirts the first week of February.  Hopefully at the February general meeting, we can take a look at them and possibly put in an order.
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Conservation Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Maureen Cornett, and Carol Metzger
If you did not already do so, please bring in the front covers of the Christmas cards you received over the holidays.  Give them to Rose Marie Vaccaro.   She will deliver them to a church that makes ornaments and placemats from them.
Ladies don't forget your pop-tops for Ronald McDonald house, and your items for the Humane Society.  
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Education





          Karen Conte & Barbara Ledford








          410-569-3902

410-679-1166
Members: Barbara Albers, Dottie Bishoff, Cathy Bowden, Ruth Cameron, Dee Martin, and Rosemary Sebula
Ladies I'm so sorry I haven't scheduled our planning meeting thus far.  I'm scheduling it for February 6th at 2: 00 p.m. Bring your ideas and thoughts on how we will spend our money.  The club has received a sizeable donation of $1,780 from the Frederick and Hilda Micari Living Trust.  It must be used toward scholarships and the department will decide how to dispense in the most useful way.

Also, don't forget your Box tops and Campbell soup labels to be used for the Joppatowne Elementary School students. Please stay warm and I hope you can make it to our meeting at my home- 522 Anchor Drive.

February is Library Lovers Month.  So visit your local library and take advantage of all the things it offers.
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Home Life 






Barbara Albers & Sue Tyber









410-679-5260
           410-679-8963

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Ruth Cameron, Reno Eitel, Ellie Kimlicko, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Dee Martin, Jeanette Petnic, Ursula Pierce, Rosemary Sebula, and Rose Marie Vaccaro
This committee had a January meeting to plan the remainder of the year. We will decorate a bathroom for Habitat for Humanity. We provide shower curtain, towels, waste can, etc. The home will be dedicated the beginning of March. Next, we will prepare Mother’s Day dinner for Anna’s House. We plan a special meal that is greatly appreciated. If you would like to make something, contact me.  We will repeat our project to provide lightly used clothes for Harford Family House. This will occur in June, so save some clothes for those needy women. For women’s health, we will donate one hundred dollars to the navigator service at Upper Chesapeake cancer center. As you can see, we will be busy the second half of our year.                  

Health Information: The navigator service that I mentioned above provides assistance to cancer patients and their families. They guide them through all their treatments, medications, and therapies necessary for their diagnosis.     
In honor of Woman’s Health Week (February 2-8) and because Valentine’s Day occurs this month, let’s all wear RED to the February 13th general meeting.  

International Outreach
 Mindy Kretschmer                                                             410-638-5449

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Madeleine Murphy, Mary Reynolds, and Rose Marie Vaccaro
Rose Marie and Dottie continue to make dresses for little girls in Venezuela.  Thirty dresses have already been delivered.
Please bring your empty pill and vitamin vials to Reno.  Remove the labels from them first.  She will deliver them to the Woman’s Club of Dundalk.  They are reused for third world countries’ medicine supplies.
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Public Issues



                                                      Barbara Knapp 









410-679-4330
Members: Dottie Bishoff, Reno Eitel, Betty Manthei, Betty Meidinger, and Rose Marie Vaccaro
At our January 16 meeting we discussed the following: 
1. Support our veterans living at the Perry Point VA Medical Center.  Their needs will be determined after speaking with the volunteer coordinator at Perry Point.
2.  Offer to serve coffee and baked goods to the Sheriff's Office, Southern Precinct as a show of JWC support for service and protection provided to the community.  Offer the Sheriff's office small blankets, stuffed animals and or books to help them comfort small children seen in a distressing situation.  
3.  Support an activity at the VFW at Long Bar Harbor - perhaps participating in a retirement of US flags at a flag burning ceremony at the VFW or another site.
4.  Provide assistance to the Joppatowne Library for one or two of their programs.  
5.  Make monetary donations to the Wounded Warrior Project, Sew Much Comfort and Joppa Magnolia Volunteer Fire Company robotic "Sparky and the Pumper."

Anyone who did not attend the January general meeting or who failed to sign up for the free 10- year lithium battery smoke detectors from the Joppa Magnolia Volunteer Fire Company can contact me and I will advise Amber Wainwright with the JMVFC.  Amber and her team of trained volunteers will come to your home, access your needs and install smoke detectors (worth $20 each) free of charge.  They do accept donations which will be used for ongoing fund raising efforts for "Sparky and the Pumper."

Unwanted prescription drugs, that need to be dispose of, can be taken to the drop-off box at the Bel Air State Police Barracks on Bel Air Road.  The box sits outside the facility and is accessible anytime you are in the area. Drugs left in the box will be collected by a State Police property inventory officer and incinerated at the APG Edgewood Chemical Biological Center.

I continue to collect cell phones for the Cell Phones for Soldiers Program providing cost-free communication services to our military. 
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Also, please track and report the dollar amount of household items or clothing donations you make to the American Veterans, Purple Heart, Vietnam Veterans of America, the Edgewood Thrift Store, or other organizations supporting our veterans.
Ways & Means




Dottie BISHOFF 443-402-1421
Members: Barbara Albers, Cathy Bowden, Karen Conte, Reno Eitel, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Betty Meidinger, Madeleine Murphy, Jeanette Petnic and Rose Marie Vaccaro
I want to thank all of you once again for the selling of the Kindle HD Fire tickets. That was a great fundraiser success! Also, thanks again to the ladies who did the wrapping at Boscov's.   It was a fun fundraiser.

Tea tickets are selling well. Please get them from me or Rose Marie V. Tables are set for ten and would be great if you could sell a whole table or two (or three).  Remember there will be a hat contest.  The prize goes to the “Best Overall” hat.  Start looking now!
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Don't forget to bring me your Redner's tapes for Rose Marie Vaccaro.

Have a Happy Valentine’s Day---All my best Dottie

Dates to Remember
February 4 – Registration deadline for the GFWC-MD Board of Directors meeting

February 6 – Education Department meeting, Barbara Ledford’s, 2 p.m.
February 7 – National Wear Red Day to call attention to Women’s Heart Health
February 13 – General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m.    Wear RED.                                                                                                         

February 18 – MFWC Board meeting, Snyder’s Willow Grove Restaurant, 10 a.m. 
February 27 – JWC board meeting, Barbara Alber’s, 1 p.m.
March 13 - General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m.

March 27 - JWC board meeting, Barbara Ledford’s, 1 p.m.
April 5-7 – GFWC MD 115th Annual Convention, BWI Airport Marriott
April 10 – General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m.  Federation Friendship Night  
